
Dear Parents and Carers of our wonderful Primary children

It is so nice to be back in school and I should like to take this opportunity to 
thank you all for your messages and good wishes.

II have some really good news to share with you all – last week the government 
published some of the national figures for the primary tests that were taken 
during the summer term so that we can see how well our children are doing 
against all of the children across the country. The result that I want to share 
with you all is the Year 1 Phonics Screening Check result:

The national percentage of Year 1 children working at expected standard is 75%

TheThe percentage of ARA primary children working at expected standard is 
95.38%

We are so proud of our children!

ThoseThose of you with children in the Arc will have noticed the new all-weather 
canopy that has been built – this is to support the children with the opportunity 
for outdoor learning whatever the weather. This has completed the second phase 
of the development of the outdoor space and phase three will continue 
throughout next summer. I will share further information with you closer to the 
time.

YouYou will have received a letter about the forthcoming Parents‛ Evenings on 
Monday 7th November and Thursday 10th November. Please remember to book 
your appointment online to ensure the day and time are best suited for you. If 
you need to arrange a telephone appointment, please send in an email and we will 
do our best to arrange this. The Book Fair will also be present on both of these 
evenings and there will be some great bargains to purchase (just in time for 
Christmas!).



We break up for half term on Friday 21st October with Monday the 31st 
October as a designated training day for all Academy staff – pupils return to 
school on Tuesday 1st November.

Last week we celebrated Mental Health Awareness Day and the children were 
able to wear clothing that made them feel happy. There were some wonderful 
outfits worn and they helped all of us to smile feel happy.

WeWe have worked really hard to achieve our Gold Healthy Schools award and we 
want to ensure that we keep this. Our packed lunch policy states that we are a 
water (as a drink throughout the day) recommended school - this is a part of the 
criteria needed to remain a gold healthy school and if the children have juice 
with their lunch, they do not get a token as it is relatively high in sugar. So it 
would be greatly appreciated if you could just provide water as a drink with 
packed lunches.

AllAll of our children have a scheduled visit this term to Northolt Library where 
they will learn how to use a library effectively and also to experience and 
understand all of the additional things that you can use a library for.

WeWe have introduced an initiative to support parents with providing school 
uniform for their children. If your child has grown out of their uniform and you 
do not have anyone to pass this onto then please send it into school and give it to 
either Fiona or Julie. We will then share this uniform with families throughout 
the term.

I hope you all have a great half term break. Take care of yourselves and your 
children.
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